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Dear Parent / Carers  

Our Christian Value this term is Courage 
Our Ethos Statement this week is  And we rejoice in the hope of the glory of God. Not only so, but we also 
rejoice in our sufferings, because we know that suffering produces perseverance; perseverance, character; and 
character, hope. Romans 5:2-4 

 
 
Summer Term 
This week has seen our year 6 children excitedly embarking on their residential – we have missed them in 
school but I think that they have had an amazing time at Peat Rigg.  A big thank you to our staff who will 
certainly have earned their weekend this weekend! 
We enjoyed Fr Paul coming to school this week to celebrate our new half term with a school mass.  Our 
children were at their brilliant best, as always.   
We also had a meeting of our Praying Parents group on Wednesday – as the first Wednesday of the month.  
If you would like to come along to our next one it is on Wednesday 5th July.  There is tea, coffee and biscuits 
from 9am (just after drop off) with the group starting at 9:30 – until about 10am.  It is a great opportunity to 
get to know other parents and have time to think, reflect and pray. 
Our year 5 football team were in action this week in a friendly against Adel St John Primary.  I was so 
impressed at the way our children supported each other, worked as a great team and were brilliant sports 
at the end of the game. Well done to them ( I was also pleased that my meeting at Adel St John finished 
earlier than expected so I could go and watch the game). 
 
Pupil of the week 

RB 
Our pupil of the week is Rosa Kershaw for 
her amazing effort and perseverance with 
her reading and writing. We are really proud 
of how hard she is trying and were so 
impressed when she stood up in front of 

the class to read 😊. Well done Rosa! 

RR 
Our Pupil of the Week is Bethany Williams. 
Bethany has really impressed all the adults 
in Reception this week with her effort and 
pride in her writing. Bethany has been 
working very hard on her sentences writing 
and is beginning to use capital letters, finger 
spaces and a full stop. Bethany is gaining 
confidence to use digraphs and trigraphs 



within her writing and is developing brilliant 

letter formation. Well done 🙂  

1A  
This week I have chosen Millie Mellor as our 
pupil of the week. Millie started this week a 
little late but has really impressed me with 
her maturity in how she has handled it. I can 
see how much she has grown in confidence 
and independence since the start of Year 1. 

Well done, Millie.  😊 

1RS 
Our pupil of the week this week is Luchia. 
Luchia has worked hard in every single 
lesson this week. She has been polite, kind 
and an excellent role model to others. We 
are so proud of her and have really seen her 

grow in confidence. Well done! 😊 

2S 
This week Mrs Baker and I have chosen 
Molly as our pupil of the week. Molly is an 
always child who has had a fantastic year in 
year 2 and we are so proud of the incredible 
progress she's made. Her maths and 
reading have especially impressed us but 
Molly is always enthusiastic and tries her 
absolute best in every lesson. On top of 
that, she's also a wonderfully kind and 
caring friend and a delight to teach. Well 

done, Molly! 🙂 

2J 
My pupil of the week this week is Jack 
Hargreaves. Jack has had an excellent week 
in school. He stood out for me in our 
Geography lesson on Wednesday as he was 
really enthusiastic to tell me all he knew 
about continents and oceans. He stood out 
for me in our PE lesson when we were 
learning some Bollywood Dancing moves 
and his English work is beautifully 
presented in his book at the moment too. 

Well done Jack. 😊 

3P 
This week I have chosen Florence Pickup as 
our pupil of the week. Florence has been 
working incredibly hard in maths this week, 
solving some tricky time and duration 
problems. She has also impressed me in our 
reading sessions reading aloud with 
confidence using good volume and 
expression. Florence is also a good friend, 
always showing kindness and generosity to 

others. Great work Florence, keep it up! 😊 

3R 
This week I have chosen Oliver for a 
fantastic week. I could choose Oliver every 
week as he always produces outstanding 
work and follows our golden rules. He is 
incredibly kind and helpful and will always 
help others in the classroom. He has 
impressed me this week with his work on 
time in maths - we have been looking at lots 
of tricky problems and he has shown great 
perseverance. He has also demonstrated 
some fantastic balancing in our P.E lessons 
too. Well done Oliver! :-) 

4L 
My 4L Pupil of the Week is Isaac Riches. 
Isaac has had a wonderful week of learning! 
He has produced a descriptive poem 
describing the Great Pyramid. He has also 
showed great maturity when answering 
questions with thought. Isaac has shown 
good understanding of concepts in our 

math topic about time. Well done, Isaac! 😊 

4W 
Our pupil of the week this week is Summer 
Cass. Summer has been working incredibly 
hard all year, she puts maximum effort into 
all that she does, even if she's finding it 
tricky. This week, I've been incredibly 
impressed with her during maths where 
we've been looking at time. Summer has 
hand up to answer every question as well as 
sharing her impressive knowledge! Not only 
that, Summer's a fantastic friend to others 
and incredibly helpful in the classroom. Well 

done, Summer! 😊 

5H 
I have chosen Rupert Kitts as my pupil of 
the week because of his fantastic attitude 
towards his learning. He always tries his 
best, his work is presented beautifully and 
he is a role model to the school. Rupert is 

5E 
Abdulrahman Hamdoush is our pupil of the 
week this week.  He has been putting in a 
lot of effort in trying to get the best out of 
his work in all subjects.  He always asks the 
right questions about how to improve and 



contributing more to class discussion which 
is fantastic to see! Well done Rupert! :-) 

then strives to do exactly that.  This is 
something that bodes well for his time in 

Year 6. 😊 

Year 6 

Well done to our year 6 children who have had a fantastic time at Peat Rigg. 😊 
 

 

 
 
Dates for your diary 
Mon 12 Jun and Mon 19 Jun – Year 6 Bikeability week 
Thur 15 Jun – Year 4 trip to Leeds City Museum 
 Year 2 trip to Yorkshire Wildlife Park 
Mon 26 Jun (am) – Year 5 and 6 Sports Day 
Tue 27 Jun (am)  – Year 1 and 2 Sports Day 
Tue 27 Jun (pm) – Reception Sports Day 2:15pm 
Thur 29 Jun (am) – Years 3 and 4 Sports Day 
Thur 29 Jun – Year 2 trip to Yorkshire Wildlife Park (information to follow) 
W/C Mon 3 Jul – Science Week 
Mon 10 Jul – Reception end of year performance 2:30pm (new date) 
Tue 11 Jul – Circus Day (information to follow) 
Thur 13 Jul – Year 6 Enterprise Day 
Mon 17 Jul – Year 6 show for parents (am) 
Wed 19 Jul – Year 6 leavers service at church and show for parents (evening) 
Thur 20 Jul – Year 6 inflatable day!  
Fri 21 Jul –  Teddy Bears Picnic and school breaks up for summer 
 
Training Days for 2023 
Mon/Tue 24 & 25 July 
 
Training Days for 2023/24 
4th September 
27th October 
3rd June 
22nd and 23rd July 
 
Home School Values 
This term we will be focusing in school on the value Peace. Please find our Home School Values activities 
attached, we hope your family will find these ideas helpful as you explore the value and have fun together. 
    
SEND Meeting 
The next SEN parents meeting will be held on 28th June 9 to 10am in the Conference Room. 
 
Teddy Bears Picnic 
 

 
On 21st July we will be holding a Teddy Bears Picnic to raise money for  
Leeds Childrens Hospital. Children  may come to school in their own 
clothes and bring a teddy as their companion for the picnic! We ask for a  
minimum donation of £2 for the charity  
 
 
 



 
 
Mathletics 
 
 This week the Key Stage trophies are awarded to 3R and 2S. 
 
The top 10 mathletes in school for participation are: 

1. Lennon Jowett 
2. Jasmin Taplin 
3. Emad Hilali 
4. Ella Waite 
5. Oliver Hargreaves 
6. Inaara Mahmood 
7. Milo Webber 
8. Elise Barrett 
9. Erin Powell 
10. Karis Richards 

Outstanding Achievements 
 
 
 
 
Lucy Holloway in class 3P is one of our champion athletes. She has now won every 
event she's entered this  season so far.   
 
Winning a duathlon (run bike run) triathlon and last Saturday an Aquathlon (swim 
run). 
 

Congratulations to Lucy! 😊 

 
 

  

Cath Hellings 
Headteacher  

                                                

 


